[image: C:\Users\7smaclean1j\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.IE5\NGVAIL1I\logo updated 2017.jpg]1st October 2019

Dear Parent/Carer 

Year 11 Compulsory Revision Sessions

I am writing to request your support during the coming weeks and throughout the remainder of the academic year.  Our Year 11 students have made an incredible start to the term and it is essential that we maintain this momentum.

As you are aware, your child will soon face GCSE examinations in a range of subjects.  Whilst breadth and balance remains at the heart of our curriculum offer, at Ysgol Rhosnesni, we openly prioritise mathematics, English language and science courses.  These core qualifications, compulsory in all Welsh schools, symbolise intellectual rigour and indicate strong academic foundations.  Colleges, universities and employers will often focus on a candidate’s literacy, numeracy and scientific competency during the initial stages of the selection process.  We want all of our students to feel confident and competent in these areas.

Beginning on Monday 7th October, Year 11 compulsory revision sessions will enhance your child’s examination preparation and embed positive learning habits.  Our mantra is always ‘No pressure, just practice.’  These additional supervised revision sessions will rapidly accelerate progress and deepen understanding.  My colleagues and I know that extra practice throughout the year will reduce potential examination stress and discourage ineffective last minute cramming.  In short, those students who make the effort earlier face considerably less pressure and anxiety in exam season.  They also perform significantly better.

In the first instance, English Language revision will take place on Mondays at 3.00 – 4.00pm.  Mathematics preparation will take place on Thursdays at 3.00pm – 4.00pm.  Subject teachers will give your child further information in relation to classrooms, groupings and content.  All I ask is that you support us in building a regular and repeated revision programme.

Last year, a small number of parents told me that they could not guarantee their child’s attendance.  My response was that these sessions were compulsory and essential.  

If your child lacks enthusiasm or commitment, please remind him/her that failing to prepare means preparing to fail.

Thank you in anticipation of your continuing support.  

Cofion,
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Mr A Brant
Headteacher
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